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Kol B’nai Aviv  

The Voice of  B ’nai Av iv 

B’nai Aviv honors the 11 lives lost and stands in solidarity with Pittsburgh 
“A set of brothers were killed and a husband and wife. Whenever there is 

a target on Jewish people in particular, it’s going to hit close to home. That 
means they want to harm all of us. In some way, each of us is a victim.”  

 ~ Rabbi Adam Watstein ~ 



 

Ask two Jews and get three opinions….that is the value that we Jews place 
on  engaging different viewpoints on issues that are debated among our 
peers. Our election cycle is thankfully ending and indeed we are a 
community that has differing views on many issues. In spite of those 
differing views, we must remain strong and united in keeping our 
community relevant in the lives of our Members. 
 
During my Yom Kippur appeal, I mentioned that when we are at B’nai Aviv, 

we are not reddish, we are not bluish, we are all Jewish. I focused on all the vitriol that is occurring outside 
of our synagogue and how civil discourse has been replaced by polarizing words and actions. While we 
can’t always convince someone to agree with your views, we can expect people to respect your right to 
your opinion. I am proud to say that we follow that guideline in our B’nai Aviv community. 
 
As we move forward toward the next election cycle (it will be here again before we know it), we must 
unite and fight for certain undeniable commonalities. We will fight anti-Semitism at every corner and in 
every way. We will support a safe and secure Israel and fight any attempts to destroy its existence. We will 
stand together and continue to have a strong, supportive and unified Jewish community that is there for 
you and your families in good and bad times. 
 
When we come together as a community at B’nai Aviv, we will embrace the warmth, spirituality and 
caring that we have collectively created.  We must continue to work on our fundamental commonalities so 
that we can be a shining example of excellence in everything we do. Our tasks cannot and should not ever 
be finished. We will always strive to do better and with your help, we will!  
 
I look forward to seeing you in and around our amazing community… 
 

B’shalom, 
 

Rich 

From the desk of Rich Cohen, B’nai Aviv President 





Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
We invite you to Sponsor our Weekly Shabbat Kiddush  

 Birthday?  Anniversary? Upcoming Wedding?  
 

Celebrate by being a co-sponsor of  our weekly Kiddush  
on Shabbat morning. Please call the office for more 
 information or to reserve your date. 954-384-8265 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

 
 

 
 1 

 

2 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 

3 
Shabbat Services    
9:15 am 
 
Bat Mitzvah Of  
Lindsey Stern 
 
 
 
 

4 
Religious School 
9:00 am  
 

Mitzvah Meals  
9:30 am  
 

ECEC Thanksgiving  
10:00 am 
 

Devorim  11:30 am  
 

USY Arvot-a-thon 
11:30 am 

5 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 

Hebrew High 
6:30 pm 
 

Hebrew Reading 
 7:00 pm  
 

Sisterhood Board & 
Men’s Club Mtg. 
7:00 pm  

6 
No Religious School  
 
Kadima 6:45 pm  
 
 

7 

Torah Talk  12:00 pm  
 

USY 7:00 pm  
 

Youth Concert Mtg. 
7:00 pm 
 

Ritual Cmte. Mtg.  
7:00 pm  

8 

Sisterhood Bunco 
Night 7:00 pm 

9 

Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
 
 
  

10 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 

B’nai Mitzvah of Dylan 
and Hayden Liberty 
 

 

11 
No Religious School  
 

ECEC Dad & Me 
Menorah Build  
10:00 am  
 

 

12 
Veterans Day  
Observed  
 
No Sisterhood 
Game Day  
 
 

13 
Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima 6:45 pm  
 
Exec Cmte. Mtg.  
7:00 pm  

14 
Torah Talk  12:00 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  
 
 

15 
StandwithUs  
Program 7:00 pm  

16 

Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm 
 
Women’s Shabbat 
Dinner w/Rabbi 
Deena Cowans 
 
 

17 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 

Bat Mitzvah of  
Rayna Silver 
 

Shabbos Squad 
10:15 am  
 

ShabbatTOT Together 
10:30 am  
 

Lunch n Learn w/
Rabbi Cowans  

18 

Religious School   
9:00 am  
 
Bar Mitzvah of Sam 
Lipsky 
 
Chalutzim 11:30 am  
 
 
 

19 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
 
 

20 

Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 
 

21 
No Torah Talk  
 

USY General Board 
Mtg. 5:45 pm  
 

USY 6:45 pm  
 

Board of Directors 
7:00 pm 

22 
Office & ECEC Closed 
THANKGIVING 

23 
Office & ECEC Closed 
 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
 

24 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
 

25 

No Religious School   
 

 

26 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 

27 
Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 

Kadima 6:45 pm  
 

Business Networking 
Holiday Schmooze 
7:00 pm  
 

Board of Dir 7:00 pm  

28 
Hazak Mtg. 1:30 pm  
 

USY Board 6:30 pm 
 

Torah Talk at Night 
7:00 pm   
 
 

29 
 

30 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
Community Shabbat 
Dinner 7:30 pm  

31 
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It is our hope that our ECEC families find B’nai Aviv their home. Starting with our 
youngest members, we want them to know that B’nai Aviv is here for them and 
always will be. Although we sometimes jokingly say that our children feel “too at 
home,” their comfort here is paramount. If our children know that we value them 
as individuals, that we see them for who they are, then we are building a home for 
them and their families. 
 
This year we celebrate the 30th anniversary of our Early Childhood Education 
Center. I am not sure the founders of the preschool could fully anticipate the deep 
impact the school has had on this community. Our programs are overflowing and 

our classrooms are filling. We now have a number of children who are the second generation of member families 
attending the preschool. The preschool is the biggest entry point into this community. It is often a return home for 
parents who haven’t been connected to a Jewish community since they were children. 
 
As Thanksgiving approaches, I naturally begin to think about the story we are teaching the children about the 
Pilgrims and Native Americans. We will gather together for our feast, dressed in a feather headband or pilgrim hat in 
our educational home and discuss what we are thankful for and why! Many of them will say their teachers, 
classrooms, their families and their friends. We are thankful for all this too. 
 
As we celebrate our 30th year milestone this coming year, we are blessed to have a home that is vibrant and joyful. A 
place to find support and comfort. May we all go from strength to strength and be thankful for all, with all of its 
challenges and blessings, and may this be a place for you to call home. 
 
Happy Thanksgiving and B’Shalom! 

B’Shalom, Mindy  

                                                                                

  From the desk of… 

Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director  





From the  desk of  Liz  S inger…  
                   Director of Life Long Learning 

Are you listening?  Every month the religious school focuses on a different 
prayer and value, this past month we have been talking about the meaning 
of the Shema, which coupled nicely with the value of the month, Shmiat 
HaOzen.  Shmiat HaOzen means being attentive and a good 
listener.  Students have been practicing listening through exercises that will 
hopefully be practiced at home. 
 

Another large shift has been working on Hebrew in smaller groups.  This has been led by both teens and 
staff, and give students an opportunity to practice and grow their reading and tefillah skills. 
 
The first half of every teen  Hebrew High session students examine the weekly Torah portion.  Recently 
one of those discussions included Abraham negotiating for the lives of the righteous people of 
Sodom.  The teens spoke about how Abraham influenced God and Lot.  It was related to their own lives 
through a discussion of social media influencers and what similarities they have with Abraham.  
 
B’nai Aviv is very excited to once again be hosting Stand With Us for an event on Thursday, November 
15th.  Three professionals who work with middle school, high school and college students will sit on a 
panel discussing the reality of anti-Semitism and how it is being addressed within today’s climate. 
 
Within Adult Education we are preparing to begin a monthly Un-Book Club on the morning of 
November 27th  and the evening of November 29th.  In this book club we will read an article, watch a 
video, or listen to a podcast.  The atmosphere is one that is low barrier so people with limited time 
available can participate.  This month, in the midst of the demands of the holiday season, we will be 
talking about the Power of the Introvert.  This will be framed by an article about Moses, and a Ted Talk 
featuring Susan Cain.  Please contact Liz Singer (liz@bnaiaviv.org) to receive the materials.  
 
There is something for everyone, and I encourage you to participate.  Please join us for any or all of our 
programming. 

B’Shalom, Liz 

mailto:liz@bnaiaviv.org


October & November B’nai Mitzvahs 
Aidan Ryan Karsh was called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on October 13, 2018. Aidan celebrated his special 

day with his parents, Jeff and Nancy, his brothers David and Joshua, his grandfather Peter Spitz as well as many 

relatives and friends from near and far. Aidan is a seventh grader at Seminole Middle School, where he is an 

honor student and a member of the National Junior Honor Society. Aidan is an athlete who plays tackle foot-

ball for the Weston Warriors and lacrosse for the Plantation Patriots and Xtreme Lacrosse. For his mitzvah 

project, Aidan is honoring deployed service members by collecting needed items for care packages to be sent to 

them overseas. This project is being done through Forgotten Soldiers Outreach. We would like to thank Rabbi 

Watstein, Cantor Lieberman and Sol Hettena for their support and guidance. We are so proud of Aidan for his 

hard work and dedication he had in preparing for his big day and for the young man he has become. Mazel Tov 

Aidan! We love you! 

Lindsay Samantha Stern will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on November 3, 2018.  She 
will be celebrating her special day with her parents, Amy and Brett Stern, her brother Blake as well as her 

grade honors student  thgrandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins, and friends from near and far.  Lindsay is a 7
at The University School in Davie.  She is a member of the Perpetual Motion Dance Company at Meg 
Segreto’s Dance Centre in Davie.  She is in the studio over 15 hours a week and studies a variety of dance 
genres including pointe ballet, tap, jazz, hip hop, lyrical, and musical theater. Lindsay’s mitzvah project 
stemmed from her love of dance.  She organized a collection drive of new or gently used dancewear, 
shoes, and costumes for a non-profit organization called Traveling Tutus.  This organization donates 
dance attire to non-profit organizations not only in the United States but around the world.  We are so 
incredibly proud of all of Lindsay’s accomplishments. Mazel Tov Lindsay! We love you!! 

Hayden Skye Liberty will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on November 10, 2018, alongside her 
twin brother Dylan.  Hayden will also be celebrating this special day with her parents Jason and Erica, her 
sisters Avery and Bailey, and family and friends.  Hayden is a 7th grader at NSU University School and in 
her free time, enjoys playing Soccer and participating in philanthropic activities through Girl Scouts.  We 
would like to thank Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Lieberman and Sol Hettena for their support and guid-
ance.  We are so very proud of Hayden and the sweet and caring young woman she has become.  Mazel 
Tov Hayden.  We love you very much! 

With gratitude to Hashem, our son Avi Benjamin Bejar was called to the Torah as a Bar Mitz-
vah on October 20, 2018. We joined Bnai Aviv less than a year ago due to their outstanding 
youth programming and opportunities for engagement. We are grateful to Todd Morchelies 
for welcoming our children into the youth program so seamlessly, to Laurie Kandel for her 
patience and encouragement in preparing Avi for his Bar Mitzvah, and to Rabbi Watstein, 
Cantor Bill, and Sol for their guidance and support in seeing Avi through the final stages of 
this special transition. Mazal Tov, Avi – this is only the beginning!  

Ethan Horwitz will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on October 27, 2018.  Ethan is celebrat-

ing this milestone with his family and friends.  Ethan is an 8th grader at Indian Ridge Middle School 

where he is on the yearbook staff and a member of National Junior Honor Society and the chess and 

math clubs.  He loves Kadima and being with his B’nai Aviv friends.  For his mitzvah project, Ethan 

decided to assist B’nai Aviv’s very own Social Action Committee by fundraising for Mitzvah Meals.  

He has been helping make sandwiches with his family for years and has become even more passionate 

about food since his recent diagnosis with Crohn’s disease.  He is collecting peanut butter, jelly, loaves 

of bread, individual chip packages as well as gift card donations from stores where the above along 

with Ziploc bags can be purchased.  A special thank you to Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Bill, Laurie Kan-

del and Sol Hettena for all of their help and support in preparing for this special day. Mazel Tov 

Ethan!   



Call Us! Email Us!  
We rely on our synagogue members, their friends and families to let us know when 

someone is hospitalized, suffering any illness, etc.  
 

The clergy would also like to hear the good news, such as celebrating a birth,  
graduation, special anniversary or birthday, promotion, honor or any other simcha.  

 
 In order to better keep everyone informed, please share this information with us by 

calling the office at 954-384 - 8265 or email: melissa@bnaiaviv.org 
Thank you for your help! 

The deadline for the December Bulletin is November 21, 2018  
Please submit articles and flyers to melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

Dylan Samuel Liberty will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on November 10, 2018, 
alongside his twin sister Hayden.  Dylan will also be celebrating this special day with his parents 
Jason and Erica, his sisters Avery and Bailey, and family and friends.  Dylan is a 7th grader at 
NSU University School and enjoys playing Lacrosse in his free time.  We would like to thank 
Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Lieberman and Sol Hettena for their support and guidance.  We are so 
very proud of Dylan and the young and thoughtful man he has become.  Mazel Tov Dylan.  We 
love you very much! 

Rayna Silver will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on November 17, 2018. Rayna will be 
celebrating this special day with her parents, Stacy and Scott Silver, her brother, Alex, grandpar-
ents Leslie and Stephen Horowitz and Renee and Stephen Silver along with family and friends 
from near and far. Rayna is a 7th grade Honors Student at NSU University School where she 
participates in soccer and lacrosse. For her mitzvah project, Rayna hosted an event at the Holo-
caust Documentation & Education Center where a Holocaust survivor shared her story to make 
sure we never forget. We would like to thank the Rabbi, Laurie and especially Cantor Lieberman 
for his help and guidance during this process. We are so proud of all Rayna has accomplished 
with her hard work and preparation for today. Mazel Tov! 

October & November B’nai Mitzvahs 

mailto:lynne@bnaiaviv.org


From the desk of  
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

We're heading into November and this year so far has been AMAZING!!! 
 
Kadima just returned from their annual Kadima Convention and it was a 
very successful weekend. USY will be heading for International 

Convention soon so get ready! In November, USY and 8th Graders will attend the annual Turkey Trot 
event and this year it's being hosted by none other than B'nai Aviv on Wednesday night, November 21st. 
We will have a huge room filled with inflatables, cotton candy, Icee Truck, Karaoke, Pizza, and much 
more. Also in November, Devorim will be having a fun Plaster Castle event with Ice Cream. Chalutzim 
will be playing Steal the Bagel and Scatterball. Kadima is having a Casino Night with Temple Beth Torah 
in Tamarac on Saturday night, November 17th. 
 
Get ready for our favorite weekend all year, Chapter Retreat!!! Although it's not until February, 
registration will begin very soon so watch out for it to come. This will be on a first come, first served 
basis so register right away. 
 
For more information about any of our amazing youth groups and events, please visit our youth website at 
www.bausybees.com or email me at Todd@bnaiaviv.org. 

B’Shalom, 
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

http://www.bausybees.com
mailto:Todd@bnaiaviv.org








From the desk of…  

Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

A huge thank you to Ilana Newman for her incredibly informative Korean Hand 
Therapy workshop. We had over 60 participants and we all left a lot more 
knowledgeable. Our next event is Bunco on November 8th. This is a fun event that is 
easy to play. This event will also be in conjunction with our scan-a-thon. Whether or 
not you want to play Bunco, this evening will provide you an opportunity to have your 
photos scanned or just chat with RKVST to discuss other ways to help preserve your 
family’s memories. Keep a look out for our joint event with Men’s Club- “Latkes, 
Vodkas and Karaoke” event December 15th. Space is limited to 80 people and your 
rsvp is only confirmed with your payment. More details coming soon!   

 
Please join us at our next board meeting Monday, November 4 @ 7 pm. We welcome all ladies and your ideas. It’s 
never too late to get involved! 
 

B’Shalom, 
Corinna Black-Kushner  

 
Thursday, November 8 @ 7:00 pm - Bunco is back! 

 
   





 
 

 
It is not too late to join Hazak.  We usually meet on the fourth 
Wednesday of the month at 1:30 pm. We had three very successful 
programs; an indoor barbecue with entertainment by Cantor Bill in 

August, a speaker from the League of Women Voters explaining the amendments to the Florida Constitution 
to be on the next ballot  in September and a most interesting talk by Temple member Abe Grungold about his 
career as a fraud investigator for the federal government in October. Don’t miss these exciting upcoming 
programs.  
 

 November 28th - 1:30 pm  Movie 'Bombshell: the Hedy Lamarr Story" the life and career of the hailed 
Hollywood movie star and underappreciated genius inventor will be shown. 

 

 December 12th - 5:00 pm  A delicious catered dinner with entertainment by Marty Perdek. 
 

 January 23rd - 1:30 pm  Rabbi Watstein will discuss a topic of current interest. 

From the Desk of… 

Stanley  and Joan Cohen, Co-Presidents of Hazak 







1  
Gary Bell 
Lisa Glick 
Eli Kotlicky 
JoAnne Lieberman 
 
2  
Alberto Bejar 
Jody Horwitz 
Richard Kardon 
Helene Lieberman 
Israel Pressman 
Deborah Weston 
 
3  
Lauren Alperstein 
 
4  
Tammy Fayne 
Ethel Ginsburg 
Michael Kleinman 
Mitchell Lieberman 
Jill Margulies 
Paula Udell 
 
5  
Jenee Evans 
Shirley Golen 
Dylan Gordon 
Myrna Hert 
Ian Schneider 
Zachary Zieper 
 
6  
Moises Bejar 
Leah Boxer 
David Eiglarsh 
Anne Schulze 
Matthew Soff 
 
7  
Avriel Cohen 
Baruch Cohen 
Steven Fayne 
Daniel Noguera 
Rebecca Ortega 
Quinn Sheskin 
 
8  
Jay Cohen 
Nicholas Friedland 
Samuel Knijnik 
Dylan Liberty 
Hayden Liberty 
Fortuna Reyes 
Esther Shacket 
Lindsay Stern 
Jerry Zaks 
Madison Zemnovich 
 
9  
Jamie Cohen 
Kevin Perry 
 
 
 

10  
Elaine Blattner 
Sophia Cohen 
John Flint 
Linda Kaner 
Norman Krameisen 
Shelly Mishal 
Mandana Rostamian 
 
11  
Asher Bejar 
Amanda Gluck 
Annette Gutt 
Brenda Horowitz 
Rica Leibowich 
 
12  
Celeste Allen-Delatorro 
Ilene Glasser 
Jared Lehman 
Shane Lehman 
Michael Lipsky 
Eva Mishkoff 
Sheri Schour 
Ryan Yaffa 
 
13  
Raquel Baumgartner 
Aaron Bullock 
Jill Garcia 
 
14  
Inbar Cohen 
Howard Samson 
Michael Samuels 
Nimrod Yeini 
 
15  
Reba Amdur 
Brian Gavsie 
Marci Gelman 
Benjamin Jaffe 
Ally Rosenberg 
Brooke Sion 
Alexandra Tolkin 
 
16  
Jenna Friedman 
Joseph Lipsky 
 
17  
Marisel Alhadeff 
Hal Etkin 
Jordan Gutt 
Jillian Perdeck 
Jenna Udell 
 
19  
Jason Chandler 
Steven Enfield 
Jared Gamberg 
Belinda Reitman 
 
 
 
 

20  
David Gilden 
Bradly Rachwal 
Debbie Rosenberg 
Lisa Samuels 
 
21  
Hannah Birchfield 
Harrison Greenberg 
Seth Horwitz 
Eric Resnik 
Benita Ross 
Aaron Slann 
 
22  
Larry Jaffe 
Arlene Levy 
Julia Levy 
Carolyn Shapir 
Yelena Tacher 
Miles Wasser 
Rena Wasserman 
 
23  
Karen Benson 
Talia Brown 
Manuel Diner 
Noah Greenbaum 
Bruna Knijnik 
Gary Paul 
Dean Ran 
Guy Ran 
 
24  
Terry Berger 
Mercedes Chocron De Russo 
Mary-Ellen Spiewak 
Marie Nirenberg 
 
26  
Tali Bejar 
Ethan Feingold 
Sarah Slann 
 
27  
Nilsa Duran 
Tom Pelegrin 
Olivia Sutton 
 
 
 

28  
Udi Darmony 
Jeff Dinetz 
Michael Fiedel 
 
29  
Logan Cohen 
Leah Daub 
Robyn Metz 
Jeffrey Sandler 
 
30  
Ariel Birchfield 
Michael Tuaty 
Albert Wieder 
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“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

Donations Received September 1 - October  31, 2018 

 Cantor's Discretionary Fund 
 In Honor of 
 

 Cantor Lieberman 

 Jeffrey & Linda Kaner 
 

 General Donation Fund 
 
 Drs. Martin & Sandra Sundel 

 

 Get Well Soon to 
 

 Lynne Balaban 

 Bruce & Merna Gross 

  

In Honor of 
 

 Gloria & Jerry Ladau.  Best wishes for good health and     

 happiness in your new home. 
 Sonia Androphy 
 

 In Memory of 
 

 Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Allen & Beth Katz  

 Chaya Littman, beloved mother of Sara Gamberg 

 Bob & Sheila Grenitz  

 Abraham Rosenberg, beloved father of David Rosenberg 

 David & Esther Comite  

 Valerie Woliver, beloved mother of Hillary Waksman 

 Howard & Lisa Greenberg  

 Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Jeffrey & Stacy Sandler   

 Jerry Meit, beloved friend 

 Jerome & Gloria Ladau  

 Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Jerry & Myrna Hert  

 Valerie Woliver, beloved mother of Hillary Waksman 

 John & Bonnie Salmon  

 Abraham Rosenberg, beloved father of David Rosenberg 

 Ken & Erica Gardner  

 Solomon Zieger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Lee & Lanee Friedel  

 Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Martin & Sandy Sundel  

 Jerry Meit 

 Phyllis Lipof  

  

 

Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Samuel & Eva Mishkoff 

 Scott & Esther Cohen 

 Scott & Stacy Silver  

 Jerry Meit 

 Sonia Androphy  

 Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Stanley & Joan Cohen  

 Israel Sweig 

 Stanley & Joan Cohen  

 Jerry Meit, beloved friend 

 Stanley & Joan Cohen  

 Solomon Zeiger, beloved father of Lynne Balaban 

 Steven & Susan Linch 

 Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 

 

 Mazal Tov to 
 

 Lynne & Michael Balaban on the wedding of their son 

 Jacob to Jenna 

 Lee & Lanee Friedel 
 

 Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
 In Honor of 
 

 Rabbi Watstein for a wonderful, thought provoking year 

 of Torah Talk 

 Jeffrey & Linda Kaner In Memory of 
 

 Barbra Mazel, beloved mother of Susan Brody 

 Marc & Mary‑Ellen Spiewak  

 Lenke Majerovitz, beloved mother of Esther Cohen 

 Scott & Esther Cohen 

 

 

 Yahrzeit Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Josie Kupersmith, beloved mother 

 Irving Spierer, beloved uncle 
 Amelia Heywang  

 Lottie Lazar, beloved grandmother 

 Amy van Esso  

 Anita Gross, beloved mother 

 Arlene Levy  

 Martin Katz, beloved father 

 Arona Feinman  
(Continued on page 22) 



 Ada Newman, beloved mother 

 Barbara Hunter  

 Fred Koran, beloved father 

 Barry Koran  

 Linda Wilk, beloved sister-in-law 

 Benita Ross  

 Dorothy Grenitz, beloved mother 

 Harry Grossman, beloved father 

 Sylvia Grossman, beloved mother 
 Bob & Sheila Grenitz  

 Louis Feivelson, beloved father 

 Brian Feivelson  

 Lida Klasner, beloved mother 

 Bruce Klasner  

 Gretchen Kupferman, beloved aunt 

 Carol Brown  

 Harry Cooperstein, beloved father 

 Carol Golt  

 Bryan Todd Jackson, beloved son 

 Cora Jackson  

 Joel Miller, beloved father 

 Craig Miller  

 Irma Stecher, beloved mother 

 Anna Stern, beloved grandmother 
 David Stecher  

 Myrna Flieschman, beloved mother 

 Dirk Fleischman  

 Pearl Forman, beloved mother 

 Edward Forman  

 Rosy Bodenheimer, beloved grandmother 

 Eli Wolfson  

 Elaine Simon, beloved mother 

 Ellen Cohen  

 Sara Gutfreund, beloved mother 

 Carol Chermak, beloved mother 
 Ely Gutfreund & Arlene Bacharach 
 

 Jose Novick, beloved father 

 Esther Bejar  

 Arthur Ginsburg, beloved husband 

 Ethel Ginsburg  

 Susan Hahamoff, beloved sister 

 Fern Grungold  

 Nathan Lerner, beloved father 

 Frank Lerner  

 Leib Blumenfeld, beloved father 

 Frieda Caldes  

  

Leonard Weiser, beloved grandfather 

 Howard Bush 

 Michael Green, beloved father 

 Ihezkel Green  

 Sarah Reicher, beloved mother 

 Irwin Reicher  

 Abraham Miller, beloved father 

 Jack Miller  

 Jacqueline Leah Stecher, beloved daughter 

 Janet & David Stecher  

 Dave & Phyllis Powers, beloved parents 

 Janet Stecher  

 Tillie Shapiro, beloved grandmother 

 Jay Shapiro  

 Max Streimer, beloved father 

 Jay Streimer  

 Evelyn Sanders, beloved mother 

 Jed Sanders  

 Jeremy Michael Snow, beloved son 

 Jeffrey & Laurie Snow  

 Arthur Strent, beloved father 

 Jerry Strent  

 Frieda Zaks, beloved mother 

 Jerry Zaks  

 Marvin Zaks, beloved brother 

 Jerry Zaks  

 Lillian Forman, beloved mother 

 Joel Brown  

 Elick Adelman, beloved father 

 Max Schwartz, beloved uncle 
 Judith Schwab  

 Ralph Schwab, beloved husband 

 Judith Schwab  

 Maurice Felt, beloved husband 

 Betty Goldman, beloved mother 

 Rae Felt, beloved mother-in-law 

 Harry Felt, beloved father-in-law 
 Judy Felt  

 Sophie Kay, beloved mother 

 Karen Saster  

 Walter Nissen, beloved father 

 Karyn Henry  

 Betty Blau, beloved mother 

 Kathy Erskine  

 Jordan Paul Siegel, beloved father 

 Laurie Snow  

 Albert Abrams, beloved father of Lisa 

 Lisa Rosenberg & family  

(Continued from page 21) 

(Continued on page 23) 

Donations Received September 1 - October  31, 2018 



 Bella Katz, beloved mother 

 Ralph Stein, beloved husband 
 Lore Stein 

 Seymour Cagan, beloved husband 

 Lore Stein  

 Mary Myers, beloved aunt 

 Lori Green  

 Aaron Higer, beloved brother 

 Manuel Higer  

 Solomon Pudlin, beloved father 

 Marjorie Pomerantz  

 Minnie Berger, beloved mother 

 Martin Berger  

 Murray Berger, beloved father 

 Martin Berger  

 Rywka Braun, beloved mother 

 Mauro Braun  

 Ben Fishel, beloved grandfather 

 Merna Gross  

 Carl Berman, beloved father 

 Mina Gerstenfeld  

 Frank Lee Bernstein, beloved brother 

 Minda Katz  

 David Raps, beloved father 

 Mitchell Raps  

 David Stark, beloved father 

 Nancy Schoenburg  

 Roberto Duenas, beloved father 

 Perla Willis  

 Rose Rovin, beloved aunt 

 Della Ross, beloved aunt 
 Phyllis Millman  

 Alex Salm, beloved father 

 Ralph Salm  

 Ben Caldes, beloved brother 

 Felicia Caldes, beloved mother 
 Raymond Caldes  

 Juan Eliel, beloved father 

 Ricardo Eliel  

 Sheldon Wohl, beloved husband 

 Riva Wohl  

 Gary Forman, beloved brother 

 Robert & Deborah Forman 

 Linda Murnick, beloved sister 

 Ronald Glantz  

 Henry & Blanche Pulwer, beloved parents 

 Rosalyn Sanders 

 

 Luisa & David Waksman, beloved parents 

 Samuel Waksman  

 Ariel Nirenberg, beloved granddaughter 

 Sandi Nirenberg  

 Steve Nirenberg, beloved son 

 Cecile & Max Tobias, beloved parents 

 Helen Nirenberg, beloved mother-in-aw 
 Sandi Nirenberg  

 Lillian Stone, beloved mother 

 Sandra Sundel  

 Gary Forman, beloved son 

 Selma Forman  

 Rose Kissiloff, beloved mother 

 Selma Forman  

 Milton Friedman, beloved father 

 Sharon Comora  

 Ruth Weinberg, beloved mother 

 Shirley Miller  

 Sylvia & Hyman Hurwitz, beloved parents 

 Stephen Hurwitz  

 Gladys Newman, beloved grandmother 

 Earl Linch, beloved father 
 Steven Linch 

(Continued from page 22) 

Donations Received September 1 - October  31, 2018 



Important Notice! 
If you are NOT receiving the WEEKLY ENUZ  from B’nai Aviv, please contact the  

Synagogue office.  954-384-8265 or melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

1  

Emmanuel & Isabel Herzog 

 

2  

Grant & Jamie Horwitz 

Lawrence & Belinda Reitman 

 

3  

Alfredo & Francia Ortega 

Michael & Jennifer Salad 

Thomas & Jody Vitucci 

 

4  

Andrew & Jennifer Douglas 

 

5  

Boris & Vicki Kushnir 

Jonathan & Carolyn Shapir 

 

6  

Marc Bosem & Karen Borushok 

 

6  

Eric & Deana Feingold 

 

7  

Eli & Linda Bick 

Jacob & Lori Kotlicky 

 

8  

Roy & Ellen Oppenheim 

Mark & Rhonda Siegel 

Clive & Linda Verblow 

 

9  

Ken & Erica Gardner 

 

10  

Aaron & Jaclyn Behar 

Troy & Tammy Modlin 

 

11  

Andrew & Susan Brody 

 

12  

Mark & Jill Margulies 

 

13  

Steven & Suzanne Brenners 

Ray & Frieda Caldes 

Paul & Paula Udell 

 

15  

Matthew & Erica Bernstein 

Sanford & Carmen Reinhard 

Bruce & Joanne Roberts 

 

16  

Alan & Allison Koplo 

 

17  

Frederick & Minette Herman 

 

18  

Adam & Leslie Levinson 

 

19  

Skip & Heidi Klauber 

 

21  

Nimrod & Abby Yeini 

 

 

 

23

  

Manuel & Eileen Higer 

Frank & Sharon Lerner 

Ariel & Evelyn Segall 

 

25  

Sanford & Sharon Rothbard 

 

26  

Stuart & Raquel Belfer 

Scott & Esther Cohen 

 

27  

David & Judy Appel 

Fabio & Bruna Knijnik 

 

28  

Jack & Niva Alboukrek 

Al & Roberta Pakowitz 

 

29  

Alan & Ilene Rosenberg 

 

30  

Michael & Meryl Einbinder 

November 2018 

You Can Have an Aliyah on Shabbat in honor of 

your birthday or anniversary!    

Although there  is usually a Bar or Bat Mitzvah each Shabbat, 

the first Aliyah is always reserved  for the congregation.  If you 

would like this Aliyah, please call the synagogue office two to 

three weeks prior to the requested date. 



Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Joe Castro, Facilities Director 

    

Board of Directors 

Jack Alboukrek 

Shera Anderson 

Jonathan Andron 

Nathan Avrunin 

Benny Bejar 

Chris Benson 

Howard Friedlander 

Nancy Karsh 

Robin Kaye 

Mark Kushner 

Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy 

Seth Lubin 

Karen Saster 

Stuart Sion 

David Smith 

   

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

Joan and Stanley Cohen, Hazak President 

Madison Burns, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Jamie Cohen, Executive V.P. 

Mitch Morgan, Treasurer 

   Heidi Klauber, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

 Joe Schimmel, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Dale Kotler, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

Ari Paget, Communications/Marketing V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    
   

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-384-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


